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Society Council (as at 24 September 2024)*

Distinguished Professor Dame Jane Harding (President)

Distinguished Professor Geoff Chase (Academy Executive Committee Chair)

Professor Susy Frankel (AEC Deputy Chair)

Dr Htin Lin Aung

Dr Marie Bradley

Dr Libby Harrison

Distinguished Professor Christine Kenney

Professor Cate Macinnis-Ng

Professor Jens Mueller

Mrs Jenny Pollock

Distinguished Professor Steven Ratuva

Dr Erena Wikaire

Registered Office

11 Turnbull Street, Thorndon, Wellington

Nature of Business

Fostering science, technology and the humanities in New Zealand

Charities Commission registration number

CC38796

Independent Auditor

Grant Thornton New Zealand Audit Limited

* The membership of the Council as at 30 June 2024 is in Note 21, refer  page 18.
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Royal Society of New Zealand
Councillors' report

for the year ended 30 June 2024

The Councillors have pleasure in presenting the annual report of the Royal Society of 
New Zealand ("the Society") incorporating the financial statements and the auditor's 
report for the year ended 30 June 2024.

The Councillors of the Society have authorised these financial statements presented on 
pages 6 - 20 for issue on 24 September 2024.

The consolidated accounts for the 2024 year comprise the Society (parent) and the 
Group (which incorporates the Society’s Endowment Fund Trust). They have been 
prepared in accordance with Generally Accepted Accounting Practice in New Zealand 
(NZ GAAP) and comply with Public Benefit Entity International Public Sector Accounting 
Standards (Not-for-Profit) Reduced Disclosure Regime ("PBE IPSAS NFP RDR") and any 
other applicable financial reporting standards.

Overall, Group equity is $29.903m at 30 June 2024 – an increase of $3.733m (14.3%) vs. 
2023 year-end. This increase was significantly the result of the upward revaluation of all 
the land and buildings, including the investment property, at the Society's Thorndon 
campus. The total property valuation is now $18.430m, up from $16.500m. The 
financial results for the Society (excluding the total property revaluation noted above, 
of $1.960m) was an operating surplus of $1.415m. The Endowment Fund Trust returned 
a surplus of $358,000 for the year. The reported Total Comprehensive Revenue & 
Expense for the Group is $3.733m.

The Council farewelled the President and one other Councillor on 30 June 2024. Dr 
Brent Clothier FRSNZ completed his three-year term on Council, as the President of the 
Society (following his earlier one-year term as President-elect). The Society would like to 
thank him for the service he put in over this time for the Society. We also farewelled 
Professor Te Kani Kingi, one of two Councillors elected by the Māori Electoral College, 
after three years on Council. We thank him for his dedicated service on Council. Tēnā 
koe.

A significant aspect of the Council agenda for the term of Dr Clothier's Presidency was 
working on a long-term Strategic Plan for the Society. In late 2023, the final Strategic 
Plan was published on our website. The new 2024 financial year will be the first full-year 
with a new 3-year rolling Business Plan which has been developed based on the 
Strategic Plan to 2042, and was approved by the Council in late June 2024. 

https://www.royalsociety.org.nz/who-we-are/our-strategy/long-term-strategy/
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https://www.royalsociety.org.nz/who-we-are/our-reports/our-annual-reviews/























